Norton Co Board of Commissioners
September 30, 2024

Convene

Chairman Richard Thompson called the meeting of the Norton Co Board of Commissioners to
order at 9:00 AM on September 30, 2024 at the Commission Room. Attendance: Richard
Thompson, Present; Garrett Beydler, Present, Marvin Matchett, Present.

September 2024 Vouchers and Payroll

The September 2024 vouchers and payroll were submitted to the commission for review and
approval. Upon review, the vouchers and payroll were signed and approved.

County Health

Leslie Pfannenstiel, Norton County Health spoke with the commission about a request from the
City of Norton to assist with the Norton Commons condemnation. Leslie stated the City has
requested that she become involved in viewing and declaring the complex as a nuisance and
health hazard. The commission will seek legal council to determine the county's involvement.

Solid Waste
Ted White, Norton County Solid Waste reported the compactor is fixed and in operation again.

The State of Kansas, KDHE recently inspected the Solid Waste site for compliance. Ted stated
that the facility passed and the inspection went well.

Ted reported that the City of Norton clean-up for the fall has been set for October 21st through the
23rd.

Road Department

Terry Laughlin, Norton Road Department stated that the chip and seal contractor will begin work
this week. The scheduled roads will be the PDRA road and E1 from Kansasland Tire to the Solid
Waste site.

County Attorney
County Attorney Melissa Schoen joined the meeting at 10:00 am

September 23rd minutes

A motion was made by Commissioner Thompson to approve the September 23rd, 2024 minutes
with a second from Commissioner Matchett. Motion passed.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board the meeting was adjourned until 10/7/2024. The
commission minutes are not considered to be official until signed and approved by the
commissioners and will remain a working document until approved.
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